
Chippewa Valley Schools 
Sex Education Advisory Board 

Minutes 
January 31, 2023  7pm – 8pm  

 

Present:  

Board Members: Stephanie Lange, Tyler Defer, Dan Bohannon, Allison Bonacci, Rachel Sparks, 

Christine Noelle, Christina Noelle, Elizabeth Wilson, Kristin Wildt, Allison Sadowski, Walt Demaris, 

Christine Hilton, and Claire Kapral 

Guests: Shannon King, Christy King, Monica Radyko, Melody Perrin, Rita Zielinski, Sheryl Miles, Rob 

Emerson, Terry Prince, Mary Lambert 

1. Call to order at 6:37pm – Attempted to get all guests to enter FULL NAME on sign up sheet prior 

to meeting 

 

2. Dan Bohannan approved minutes from last meeting in May 2022 

 

3. Stephanie presented the meeting agenda, and the updates to the Sex Ed CVS Complete 

Document (BFHD).  

a. This document is to be used to check in with how we are doing as an Advisory Board.  

b. All links in the document are now live links and can be easily found 

c. This document can be found on the CV district website 

d. All that we are doing as a board will be found in one location 

e. Stephanie explained the purpose of the guide and our philosophy 

f. Stephanie pointed out all of the different sections to the board as well as the visitors 

g. Possibility of adding the parental rights to opt out of sex education included in the 

student handbook 

h. Discussion re: safe delivery posters in schools. This policy is taught in high school and 

mentioned in some middle school classes 

i. Discussion re: STD vs. STI (reduce stigma, and encourage testing) 

j. Considering some release hours for several board members to access Atlas Rubicon and 

link to BFHD 

 

4. Work Plan Discussion: 

a. Stephanie went over the document and explained the SEAB goals for the next two years 

b. Announced upcoming events 

c. Members agreed it keeps us organized and unanimously approve it 

 

5. Process Index Discussion: 

a. Waiting on receipt of Michigan Grade Level Content Expectations (GLCEs) 

b. Considering changing the pre and post test – Looking for meaningful data, and it would 

allow us to see how effective the current sex ed material is.   



i. Investigate where Performance Matters is located. Contact Karen Langlands 

and Niyoka Wright – they are well versed in the program.  Does Mohegan use 

Performance Matters as well? We will discuss at next meeting in May. 

 

6. UPDATES: 

a. Elementary: Allison Sadowski explained why the elementary buildings split the 

maturation and the HIV lessons to two separate days. Allison would like more 

information on alternatives to children who opt out of elementary lessons. Stephanie 

suggested we contact the parent to offering a great optional alternative activity to 

encourage children to still attend school that day. 

b. Middle School: No updates 

c. High School: Dan Bohannon would like to be on the sub-committee 

 

7. Comments were heard from meeting guests:  

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:02pm 

NEXT MEETING: May 2, 2023 6:30pm-8pm IN PERSON 

 

TO DO: Contact Sara Orris about Michigan Model digital licenses for Walt and Claire 


